
  

 

Covid-19 closure information 

SUPERVISOR MONICA BROWN CORONAVIRUS UPDATE 16 (07/01/2020) 

Hello Benicia, Fairfield and Vallejo, 

  

Welcome to my most recent coronavirus update. I can be reached at 
mebrown@solanocounty.com or at 707-784-3031. Please don’t hesitate to reach 
out to me if I can be of assistance to you. 

  

It is with a heavy hear that I announce we recently had another resident pass 
away from Covid-19. The person was in their 90s and had been hospitalized for 
nearly a month. It is always difficult to hear that we have lost someone to Covid-
19.  My condolences to the individual’s family. This update is dedicated to their 
memory. 

  

SOLANO ORDERED TO CLOSE INDOOR DINING 

The Governor announced today that 19 counties (including Solano) are required 
to scale back the reopening. We are required to close indoor operations at 
restaurants (outdoor, delivery and carryout is still allowed), wine & tasting rooms, 
movie theaters, family entertainment centers, zoos and museums. Bars are 
required to close completely. 

  

Important Numbers 
Resources and 
Dates 

District 2 Office 

(707) 784-3031 

Clerk of the Board 
& County 
Administrator's 
Office 

(707) 784-6100 

Veterans Services 

(707) 784-6590 

Health & 
Social Services 

(707) 784-8400 

Assessor/Recorder 

(707) 784-6200 

Resource 
Management 

(707) 784-6765 

Registrar of Voters 

(707) 784-6675 

Tax 
Collector/Treasurer
/County Clerk 

(707) 784-7485 



The Governor made this decision because the impacted counties recently saw 
rising hospitalizations and rising cases of covid-19. The statewide positivity rate 
(the percentage of Covid-19 tests that are positive) has gone up to 6%. The 
Governor indicated that this is alarming. 

  

This decision was made by the Governor. Solano Public Health will be working 
on how to implement the guidelines. Please continue to support your favorite 
local restaurants with carryout and/or delivery orders. They will need our support 
as they must shutdown indoor dining. 

  

TESTING 

Please get tested for Covid-19. Solano County has two testing sites. One at the 
Alan Witt Complex in Fairfield and the other at the Norman King Center in south 
Vallejo. I have been tested twice, I was tested on June 12th at the Norman King 
Center and I was tested this past Monday (June 29th) at the Fairfield site. My first 
test was negative, and I am awaiting the second results. 

  

I cannot overstate the importance of getting tested for Covid-19. Testing will 
allow us to see who has the virus, ask them to quarantine, get them treatment 
quicker and track all their contacts so they can get tested. This is crucial for 
slowing the spread of the virus. 

  

Anyone may be tested. You do not need a doctor’s note and you do not need 
insurance. If you have insurance, your insurance will be billed. If you do not have 
insurance, the state will pay for your test. 

  

To set up your test, please 
visit: https://www.solanocounty.com/depts/ph/ncov.asp 

  

SOLANO COUNTY CORONAVIRUS STATISTICS 

To see Solano County’s Covid-19 data, please 
see: https://doitgis.maps.arcgis.com/apps/MapSeries/index.html?appid=055f81e
9fe154da5860257e3f2489d67 

  

SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER PROGRAM 

Area Agency on 
Aging  

(707) 784-8960 

U.S. Social Security 

(800) 772-1213 

  

  

  

  

  

  

https://www.solanocounty.com/depts/ph/ncov.asp
https://doitgis.maps.arcgis.com/apps/MapSeries/index.html?appid=055f81e9fe154da5860257e3f2489d67
https://doitgis.maps.arcgis.com/apps/MapSeries/index.html?appid=055f81e9fe154da5860257e3f2489d67


Today (July 1st), Solano County has announced a new program in cooperation 
with Partnership California for those on Medi-Cal with substance abuse issues. 
For more information, please 
visit: http://solanocounty.com/depts/bh/substance_use_disorders.asp 

  

Please wear your face coverings when in public, stay 6ft apart, wash your hands 
and follow all health and safety guidelines. Thank you for taking the time to read 
my most recent update. Take care, spread kindness and stay safe. Have a 
Happy 4th of July! 

  

  

Sincerely, 

Monica Brown, 

Solano County Supervisor, District 2 

 

 

 
First elected in 2016, Monica represents District 2 on 
the Solano County Board of Supervisors. District 2 
encompasses the city of Benicia, the portion of Vallejo 
south of Georgia Street, Mare Island, Cordelia, Green 
Valley and a portion of Fairfield.  

 

 

 

 

 

Update your subscriptions, modify your password or e-mail address, or stop 
subscriptions at any time on your Subscriber Preferences Page. You will need to use 
your e-mail address to log in. If you have questions or problems with the subscription 
service, please contact subscriberhelp.govdelivery.com. 

This service is provided to you at no charge by Solano County. Visit us on the web 
at Solano County. 

 

http://solanocounty.com/depts/bh/substance_use_disorders.asp
https://public.govdelivery.com/accounts/CASOLANO/subscriber/edit?preferences=true#tab1
https://subscriberhelp.govdelivery.com/
http://www.co.solano.ca.us/
http://www.co.solano.ca.us/

